ST. MADDERN'S C OF E SCHOOL WEEKLY NEWSLETTER— Friday 8th July



Headteacher: Miss H Pearce

EMAIL: secretary@st-madderns.cornwall.sch.uk

WEBSITE: http://www.st-madderns.cornwall.sch.uk/website

TELEPHONE: (01736) 364845

THANKS

It has been another exceptionally busy week with the residential trip, a surf day, a dance performance and a maths workshop, scarecrow designing and making. All in the same week – not forgetting rehearsals for The Tempest as well!

No doubt your children came back from Eden fairly tired. I know they had a very successful residential trip. Thanks goes to Mrs Miles and Grace Holt, who accompanied the children.

Well done to Josh, Fern, Kyra, Libby and Aiden who worked tremendously hard over the last few weeks and performed brilliantly at Mount Bay on Tuesday evening at the Speak Easy production.

Thank you to Claire Whitton who has given a total of £382.50 to the school for her sponsored run.

IMPORTANT TO BOOK

On **July 13th** all children will be performing The Tempest at the Minack Theatre. This is a once in a lifetime opportunity and we are very lucky to have booked the Theatre for that afternoon. I hope that all parents will come along to support the children.

PRE-SCHOOL will be open from **3pm-4pm on Wednesday 13th July 2016** to allow any parents who have very young children to come along to the performance of The Tempest.

Well done also to Josh, Kyra, James, Kayden and Calan who took part in an Alice in Wonderland Maths themed workshop run by Humphry Davy School. Thanks to Humphry Davy school for putting this event on for the children.

Thanks to Madron Well Wishers who have donated a bird feeder for our Wildlife area.

PE Kits – Please can you ensure that your child has their PE kit in school at all times until the end of term. We will be doing sports day practise over the next few weeks.

Water Bottles – as the weather is getting warm again- please can children make sure they have a water bottle and cap or hat to wear at break time.

Our school sports day will be on **Monday 18th July at 1.30 PM.** Please do come along and support your child. We will make a decision in the morning at the start of school if the weather is looking suspect for the afternoon. The decision will be posted on the school website.

Awards and the Year 6 Leavers assembly will start at **1.30 PM NOT 2.00 PM on 20th July** - as previously advertised. There will be refreshments served at the end of the afternoon.

Class 1—costumes for the Tempest to be in school on Monday 11th July. Thank you.





Headteacher's Award:

Roxanne for asking lots of interesting questions.

Star Readers:

Class 1—Jayden, Roan and Anouk

Class 2 Aiden, Kayden, Kathryn and Harry

Meal Time Award:

Roan for his lovely manners.

Core Values: Fern for showing responsibility and politeness

Attendance this Week:

Class 1 100%

Class 2 93.2%

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

09/07/16 July Church Fayre. Lots of stalls and things to take part in including welly wanging!! Some of our good throwers would be in with a chance with this competition.

- 13.7.16 The Tempest performed by the children at The Minack 2pm
- 18.7.16 School sports day 1.30 school field
- 20.7.16 Awards Afternoon and leavers assemble 1.30pm St Maddern's School
- 20.7.16 Year 6 leavers party The County Skittles leave School at 5.15 pm.
- 22.7.16 School ends at 1.30
- 6.9.16 Autumn Term begins.

CLUBS

There will be **no** cricket club or ICT Club next week due to the Tempest performance. Next week will be the last week of clubs this term.

YEAR 5 CHILDREN

There are 2 exciting opportunities over the next couple of weeks to get involved in some brilliant learning. There is something appealing for everyone.

FREE SESSIONS ON **SATURDAY 9th JULY and SATURDAY 16th JULY** activities at Mounts Bay Academy AND

Summer School **Monday 25th - 29th July** at Humphry Davy School starts at 9.45 am.

ALL THESE EVENTS ARE FREE AND WILL BE LOTS OF FUN SO IT'S WORTH SIGNING UP TO IT.

For more info please get details from Miss Pearce.